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THERE WILL NOT BE A REGULAR MEMBERSHIP
MEETING IN SEPTEMBER. OUR FIRST

MEETING WILL BE ON ITALIAN NIGHT,
OCTOBER 15, 2019.

John Pryor, Trustee
Richard Parker, Advocate
Michael Kohler, Recorder

Congratulations to the following officers, who were
elected to the Council during Columbian Year 2019-2020:

Joseph Rzepka, Grand Knight
John Meagher, Deputy Grand Knight
Joseph Wilk, Chancellor

   On Sunday, October 6, 2019 at 3:00 pm at
St. Josephs/St. Patricks Church

702 Columbus St. • Utica

37 th Family Rosary Crusade

   THE 4TH DEGREE COLOR CORPS WILL BE LEADING THE
CRUSADE FOLLOWED BY THE COUNCIL OFFICERS AND
MEMBERS OF THE COUNCIL.

Mark Montano, Outside Guard



IN YOUR CHARITY
Please pray for the following members who

passed away since our last bulletin:
Bernard F. Schiffer [1972], Daniel P. Ryan

[1989], Walter “Red” Way [1977]

 BROTHER WHO ARE ILL
Donald C. Cieri [2001], Michael J. Fitzgerald

[1973], Mark R. Montano [1991]

KNIGHTS IN THE NEWS
CONGRATULATIONS TO THE FOLLOWING MEMBERS

Eve C. Calli, wife of Robert Calli, Esq.  [1979] on being recognized as an Outstanding Educator K-12 at Genesis
Group’s 13th annual Celebration of Education.  Eve is the daughter of Honorary Life member Raymond F. Cardinale
[1955].  Robert Calli’s father, William S. Calli, Esq. was an Honorary Member of Utica Council at the time of his
death in 2012.

Mark Angelucci [1983] and his son, Jack, on winning the 2019 Syracuse District Golf Association Father and Child
Championship hosted by Cazenovia Golf Club.  They beat the two-time defending champs with a birdie on the first
extra hole.  Jack made a hole-in-one on #6.  Mark’s brother-in-law and Jack’s uncle is Dan Meehan [1977].  Mark’s
father-in-law and Jack’s grandfather is John Meehan, PGK [1948].

Fourth Degree Utica Assembly was in the news for continuing to support the Veteran’s Outreach Center.  They
recently donated 36 cases of canned goods and two boxes of clothing.  Making donations to the center is a year-
round program of the 4th Degree under the direction of Faithful Navigator Robert Gondek and Blake Arcuri, intake
coordinator of the Veteran’s Outreach Center.

CANS FOR KIDS
The Council is collecting returnable bottles (glass
or plastic). Please donate your returnables on
your next visit to the Council.
This is an on going project and
we hope that many members
will get into the habit of bringing
returnables to the Council
when they visit for a meeting,
basketball, Youth Program,
etc.

SENIOR KNIGHTS
Senior Knights luncheon will be held Wednesday,

September 25, 2018, 12 noon, New Hartford
Legion. Call Jim Solan 315-768-3822.

K of C INSURANCE
You may visit the Supreme Council website for

further information on K of C Insurance:
www.kofc.org

For service you may contact Shawn Tetreault,
General Agent 518-310-1661, 1080 Military

Tpke, Plattsburgh, NY 12901; or Donald Petrie,
Field Agent 315-767-2599, PO Box 55,

Belleville, NY 13611
Donald.petrie@kofc.org

SAVE THE DATE
Our annual Christmas Party will be held Sunday,
December 15, 2019. Horse drawn sleigh, face
painting, bounce house, Santa photos, games

and fun for all ages.

BOARD OF ADMISSION,
1st DEGREE & 2nd DEGREE

On Wednesday, October 23, 2019 we will hold a
1st degree for new members AND THE 2nd

DEGREE WILL FOLLOW. Please call the Council
office [735-6171] if you have a prospective

candidate.

4TH DEGREE
There will be a regular meeting of the 4th Degree
on Tuesday, September 24, 7:00 pm at our Council.

Children, grandchildren, great-grandchildren, promotions, awards, accolades, anniversaries, etc.—— call or email the
Council office [735-6171] and give us the information to be published in Knights in the News kofc189@roadrunner.com



We expect another large registration for this year’s Youth program. The Youth Program is held on Saturday
mornings 9:00-11:00 AM in the Council gymnasium., and begins Saturday, October 12. We will have
instructional basketball, dodge ball & physical conditioning, along with lots of fun and games. Every child
will get a tee shirt.

Members’ children, grandchildren and sponsored guests: $50 per child, 2nd child/$25.

If you would like additional information about the Youth program, please call the Council office at
735-6171. Use this form to register for this year’s program. Return the form below by mail, fax or
email. kofc189@roadrunner.com

YOUTH PROGRAM 2019-2020

Mail: Knights of Columbus
201 Main Street • New York Mills, NY 13417
Email: kofc189@roadrunner.com
Fax: 315-735-6173
Questions? Council Office 315-735-6171

We have two boxes at the Council office.  One is to collect non-perishable food for Veteran’s Outreach Center and the other is
for baby items for Evelyn’s House (baby wipes, diapers, etc.)

COLLECTING FOR VETERANS AND INFANTS

Name (Youth Program Student)________________________________________________
DOB ____________________________
Father’s Name (member)____________________________________________________
Address__________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
Contact home phone________________ cell phone _________________
email _____________________________________________________________________

Have you been in the Youth Program before? Yes_______No _______

E-MAIL ADDRESSES
Many of our members receive the monthly bulletin by e-mail.  The Council is able to save expenses of printng and postage by
sending the bulletin electronically.  If you are still receiving the bulletin by postal mail and if you would like to receive it by e-
mail, please send a request to the Council at kofc189@roadrunner.com or call 315-735-6171. If you have changed your
email, please notify the Council.

GYMNASIUM
The gym will be available on Mondfay thru Thursday evenings as we begin the Fall.  That will change let this Fall, as the adult
basketball league is scheduled.  As we move ahead, it is a good idea to call Len or Tom at the Council [315-735-6171] to see
if the gym is available.  Also, please refer to the council website www.kofcutica.org calendar for updates.  On short notice,
send an email to kofc189@roadrunner.com that will get you a faster response.

FITNESS ROOM
The Fitness room is available for members.  Send an email to kofc189@roadrunner.com with your contact info and Len will
respond and schedule times.
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SPRING COOKOUT 2019


